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- Important SOHO,,
(General Meeting

r OUR FIRST ANNUAI. PUBIIC STATE OF PRESERVATION ADDRESS
AGENDA
— STATE OF PRESERVATION ADDRESS

by President Carol l.indemulder
PRESERVATION STATEMEN'T

by City Councilman Rill Mitchell
PRESERVATION STATEMENT

by County Supervisor Jim Bates

This is a unique opportunity for members to meet with Councilman Bill Mitchell and Supervisor Jim Bates and
Members of the SOHO Boerd.

Through the courtesy of Architect Paul Thoryk, SOHO has been invited to hold this First Annual State of Preservation
Meeting at

SOILEDAD FRANCO RESTAURANT, OI D COI UMBIA SQUARE
425 West B (corner of Columbia & B, not far from Santa Fe Depot)
on

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 10

TIME: 4 PM - Tour of Old Columbia Square A
4:30 - 5:15 - Cocktails (no host bar)
5:15 - 6:15 - Meeting
6:30 - Optional Dinner (Banquet Style), $7. 50 plus tax & gratuity
*Menu

Mr. Thoryk is opening his newly restored beautiful building and restaurant especially for this important SOHO
function. The restoration of this old structure is monumental and should be seen by everyone

The dinner is being especially prepared for SOHO's members and friends, so members are encouraged to remain for
this special banquet style dinner.

DINNER RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BY FEBRUARY 5. Fhone in reservations to SOHO, 232-1997, or to
('arol at 205-6188 (leave reservation information with answering services, if necessary).

*Menu: Pacific Snapper, Vera Cruz (Fresh filet of snapper, grilled Dorado style, topped with Vera Cruz sauce
of tomatoes, onions, capers & wine, salad, hot tortilla, rice & beverage. Wine not included)




NEWS BRIEFS

REAL ESTATE
Anybody Looking for a House”
An Office?
An Investment Opportunity?
QUARTERMASS-WILDE HOUSE
Corger 24th & Broadway

Call Bill Munster

Coldwell -Banker
236-1231

Will Accept Offers

FOR SALE
LIVINGSTON HOUSE
Corner of I[sland & J

T
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Joe Jones
Matt Potter
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Michael Sullivan
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Bruce nermes
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B. 0. ‘Box 367k
San Diego, CA 92103

(714)232-1997

The SOHO Newsletter is published
monthly. Lecters to the Editor
are welccmed. Articles and/or
photographs of interest to SOHO
members and friends are most
enchusiasticalliy encouraged!
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FROM THE EDITOR'S DESK

As vou no doubt noticed, there was no Decenber i(’-' e v
newsletter., This was the first issue that we :
missed in years--but it certainly didn't mean
that nothing was going on with SOHO. On the
contrary! Many important, far-reaching pro-
iects were being pursued by our new board
and our new president, Downtown Redevelop-
ment, Heritage Park and our future office, the
Senlis Cottage, only being a couple.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

HISTORIC RIVERSIDE TOUR:
[.a Mesa Historical Society

Saturday, February 2nd, leaves

As your editor, I regret the lapse in news 8:00 am, returns 6:00 pm.

continuity, but hopefully you all received your Visits to Heritage House Mu-
beautiful Christmas Party invitation, done by seum (Victorian Queen Anne),
Sharon Louise Peterson, and were able to Mission Inn, includes buffet,
attend the gala event, and The Riverside Municipal
Museum historical collection.
I hope 1980 brings us a good news vear with Tour cost $18,00 by Jan. 23rd.
lots ot action, and I hope to be able to bring For information, call Donna
vou some window on local, state and national Regan or Dorothy Griner at
preser-ation activities as they relate to you-- 160-3726.
our *OHO membership. 1'd enjoyv hearing

from vou and having vour comments and sug-
sestions for a better newsletter in this vear
1030! Best Wishes,

Sincereiy,

Carole Frick, Editor

FROM THE BOARD ROOM

Your Board of Directors has been engaged this vear in actively pursuing the
preservation of historic structures in Government project areas.

The San Diego Rowing Club building is currently in great jeopardy at the hands
of the Port Authority, and is being allowed to gradually deteriorate into the
Bay. Board members are meeting with members of the Committee to Save
The San Diego Rowing Club o determine what sources of funding, fund-raising
and legal measures might be employed *o save this structure now on the Na-
tional Register of Historic Places. At *he December Board Meeting it was
determined to ask Commititee representatives rto make a presentation before
the Board in January with regard to their plans to save the club. SOHO is
being asked to participate in fund-raising efforts for this oroject.

The Horton Grand Hotel and the Commodore/ Lyceum Theater owners con-
tinue to work with members of the SOHO Board toward preparing an alternate
nlan to save these structures from demolition in the Horton Plaza Shopping
Center Project. In December, the City Council, through the Council efforts
of Bill Mitchell, Mike Gotch and Fred Schraubelt, airected a 45 day extension
period to review alternate pians for keeping these buildings on site, and fin-
ding some other solution for parking planned on that block. Carol Lindemul-
der has been a part of the working committee to pursue this, alceng with pro-
perty owners and leasees. Council will review any proposal irom this group
approximately February First.

Your Board, along with Marc Tarasuck and Associates, are continuing to
monitor work on the Senlis Cottage in Heritage Park, scheduled to be our
SOHO office. Our attorney, Chuck Heilerick, has been reviewing the final
lease agreement to be signed by SOHO wirh the County of San Diego, and we
anticipate finalization of the lease sometime in February.

Reports of our Tour activities this Fail indicate we have had unusual success
with all walking tours. The Mission Hills Tour was a first on such a large,
paying scale and indicated we can pursue rhis type of tour in the rfuture.
Tour Chairman and VP of Education, Cathy Grigsby, is investigating other
possibilities to continue an educational program for all San Diego. She 1s
currently with Board direction investigating driving-walking tours which
might be made available through the newspapers, as a public service.

Also being pursued by Clare Crane are the convention tour possibilities of
California Tours which she is turning over gradually to SOHO as an expan-
sion of our tour-fund raising program.

Pat Schaelchlin and Mare Tarasuck were granted permission by City Coun
cil to develop La Jolla Tleritage Place plans as requested,  ‘This project,
supported by SOHO, and a private endeavor, will sace many of T.a Jolla's
historie coltages to be renovated and rented out as residences,

Updates on all SOHO projects will be given al The General NMeceting on
L Sunday, [Februarvy 10,
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And I'm sure [ spotted some reindeer checking out the carriage house
behind the big tree in the back yard. Britt House never looked more beautiful, and if you could peek through the festive
merrymakers you observed giant pots of red poinsettias, candy canes on all the guest brdroom pillows, and little
Christmas trees in all the rooms, (Britt House 1887 Bed 'N Breakfast partners, Bob and Daun Hostick, Mario and Toni
Michelti, really made our SOHO party a Christmas lo remember). o 1

Santa didn't show, but nearly everyone else di
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irved staircase listening to the remarkable horn playing of Ralph
Step Society who performed in costume at the affair.

A reporter came in a wine-red suit, Marc Tarasuck
stole, Mario Michetti

[y
t one point I spotted thirty people re i
Dudgeon, part of The Miss Lucy l.ong Social Orchestra and Quick
Just looking at the costumes of guests was a colorful treat in itself,
. wore an early turn-of-the ntury western outfit, Pat Schaelchlin wore a gorgeous a ntique lac
§ was in a bright red blazer, and those tireless refreshment hostesses were in everything from dirndle skirts to velvet |
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Students of the Golden Avenue school, a special class in historic preservation taught by MaryDell Worthington, came
early with their parents to view their drawings of Britt House on display in the library room. All of the SOHO members

and guests brought platefuls of the most mouthwatering delicacies, and the homemade ornaments which gradually filled | /
the first Britt House Christmas tree were a spectacular collection worth studying. All in all, it w nother great SOHO
Christmas Party, and Refreshment Chairman Nettie Scarry, with her committee, did spectacular job. It has been

rumored that Britt House would like her to consider a permanent job as party coordinator for their events. Beware

Nettie, and Committee members, Gwen Mc land, Sheri Peterson and Sunny Tarasuck, we wanl to keep you for

ourselves, ; E
«




ROL's CORNER

YOU WONDEREFUL SOHO MENMBIRS!

YOU DID 1T,
You showed up in force December 18th 1o show our City
Council one more time that San Diegans care about

saving historic structures,  You carrvied signs, but re
mained quiet and business -like, and Council was foreed
Lo grant a 45 day study period Lo save the Grand Horton
Hotel and the | yceum Theater. As many of you now

know, The Lyccum/Commodore Hotel and Knickerbocker

Hotel have been declared historie sites by the San Diego
Historical Sites Board, The Lyceum and Grand [orton
will be considered for National Register inclusion in
early Kebruary.

Iror your cfforts in coming out to a public meeting when
nceeded I heartily applaud all you wonderful members.
Prescrvation IS ACTION.

We continue to be involved in many arcas of preserva -
tion throughout the City and County, and many of our
SOHO leaders are putting in long hours fo this end. But
we still have one SOHO problem which needs addressing.
We need more active volunteers in scveral areas. Our
Newslelter has a minimal voluntecr staff and our kditor,
Carole Irick, is expecting in February (which we all
think is great!)., Donna Regan, Volunteer Program
Chairman has combed her files for potential writers/
reporters and found little information on any ol you oul
there who might help us out. We arc considering
having a writing contest with the winnerts article pub
lished, everybody in SOHO being eligible. | would like
to hear from any of you with idcas on how to staff our
Newslelter, get more people interested in contributing
or just working on it. | would also like to hear from
any ol you about your ideas for a contest, or just your
ideas on how to find more of you with volunteer skills.,
(You all have those!)

Please let me hear from you! Please call e at 295
6188, or send to SOHO, Box 3571, San Diego 92103

I l.ove You Al
Carol

T oy PRl G 7 L DR 0 i P AN AN 00
EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

Our very own Dr. Clare Crane has severai new
courses in San Diego history siarring the end
of January.

Mason Street School house, corner Congress
and Mason, Oid Town Historic Park, Ear!y
San Diego, the early Indian Occupation rhrough
Spanish Mission and NMexican Ranchos. e

BEGINS: January 29, Tuesday, 9:30 am to
12:30. Slides, guest speakers and trips to
sites, meets Tuesdays. REGISTRATION FIRST
DAY OF CLASS at Mason Street School.

SAN DIEGO FROM THE GOLD RUSH TO
PRESENT, meets Mondays, OId City Hail,
I33 G Street, downtown, 9:30 am to 12,30,
Slide lectures and walking tours of San Diego's
famous areas and buildings. REGISTER. firsr
meeting January 28, Old City Hall,

Classes are sponsored by the San Diego Com -
munity College District. For informartion,
CALL 230-2445

DONATIONS TO SOHO

Over the past fifteen months or so, SOHO has been the
recipient of many gracious gifts from its members.
These unsolicited monetary contributions play an impor-
tant part in continuing SOHO's ongoing effort to be at the
vanguard in San Diego's preservation scene. We would
like to thank publically those generous members who have
made contributions:

Miss Carey G. Wall
Mrs. Betty Fraser
Ed & Vel Landi
Claire L. Kaplan
Ann Kleinschuster

Florence C. Nagler
Robert & Ingrid Coffin
Lee E. Douglas
Bruce & Pat Fischer
Barbara Biewer

Mrs. Zel Camiel CAPT & Mrs. Louis Bangs
Mrs., Lawrence Klauber Dale & Maryolive Shoupe
Mr. & Mrs, D, Dickinson Joseph Pollak

Mr. & Mrs., F.C. Martin, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. P. )\l Klauber
Mr. & Mrs, George P. Murphy, Jr. Mrs., Rush L. Canon
David Goldberg Mrs, Arthur Heilbron
Althea M. Cochrane Mr. C. L. Benbow

Mrs. F.G. Lindemulder L.eah J, Pack

David M. Miller, Jr. Jack & Nancy Haves

As we are involved in the establishment and furtherance
of Heritage Park in Old Town, and especially the Senlis
Cottage, which will soon house SOHO's office, any gift
given toward the restoration and remodelling of the
Cottage will be most appreciated. Thanks to all of you
again!

Claire Kaplan, Alice Crittenden & Carole Frick
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NEW MEMBERS

Due to a month's hiatus in the Newsletter, we have quite a stack
of new members to list this month! Welcome to all of you,
thank you for your membership dues, and if any of you are dying
to work on the Newsletter--call me at298-2237 anytime. I'm
dying to meet you!

Mr. & Mrs. John D. Henderson
Barbara Palmer

Evelyn Walker

Frank O, Raasch

Stuart Weiser

Deborah Kelso

Eugene & Anna Price

Trudy Casper

Mr. &Mrs. Hugh R. Hudson
Shirley P. Daley

David & Michele Lowenstein
Sheila Ryan

Nancy Hancock

Francis & Jeanne Kearney
Mrs. Barbara E. Carpenter
F.N. & Sarah W, Spiess
James E. Schneider

John & Mary Gillick

Mr. & Mrs. John H. Barrett

-David Goldberg
Patricia Smith

Malia J. Wilson

Louise Borchert

Karen F. Johnson
Alice Rowe

Barbara Sooy

Mr. &Mrs. John Farnsworth
Julie Peters

Debra & William Marsh
Amber Y. Hewette
Rose S. Sparer

William R. Munster
Thomas Dyke Family
Mrs. Elizabeth T. Papo
Beverly G. Morris
K.A. Janssen-Cogen
Irma Jones
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2 Financially, we've netied some $1600 from the lour.

It's been a good two months since SOHO's November 10th home and walking tour of Mission Hills. As I sit here writing
this letter, I notice rain drops sliding down the window glass and thank my stars we had such gorgeous sunshine that
Saturday. But it wasn't the weather that made the day so beautiful; it was the infectious spirit of fun and comradery that

)l evolved from the participation of our 500 guests, walking guides, home guides, hosts and hostesses, homeowners,

consultants and coordinators.

SOHO's real net profit, however, is hard to measure, since it
consists of such intangibles as community goodwill, SOHO spirit, community education and awareness of hislory. Intan-
gible but heartfelt.

The many hours of research, planning and hard work culminated in a successful tour thanks to the following:
IEVENT CHAIRMAN  HISTORICAIL RESEARCH ARCHITECTURATL, CONSULTANTS REFRESHMENTS
Cathy Grigsby P’at Schaelchlin, Donna Bruce Dammann, Joan Easly Nettie Scarry, Chn., Cathy
Regan, Bruce Herms Bruce Herms, Marc Tarasuch Miller, Ellen I ennert,
Sunny Tarasuck
BROCHURE
Sheri Peterson

TOUR GUIDE & ROUTIE COORDINATORS
Bruce Herms, Jan Kilchel
PUBLICITY TV PTS T
Sally Johns Alice Crittenden
WAT KING TOUR GUIDES HOUSE TOUR GUIDES
Bruce Kamerling Larry Forman Barry Worthington
Matt Potter Robert Abel Dr. Ron Converse

RESERVATIONS
PPat Schaelchlin

ARTWORK -SIGNS
Carol I.indemulder

HOSTS/HOSTESSES
('laire Kaplan
TICKETS
Pat Minnich, Cia Barron
HOUSE CHAIRMEN
Marcie Buckley Jerilyn Jones
Arlene Watters Anne Dring

Harry Evans
Suzann Dwyer

Marc Tarasuck
I.ance/Jane Jones
Clare Crane

Joe Jones

Ted Foley
Annabelle
Virginia Brust
David Gimbel

Norma Hildalgo del Rio

Joyce Beers
Sheri Peterson
Dave Mittlehollz

Mrs. Jean Rudd
Nan Valeria
Yasuto Tana

Mrs. Paul Woodward Thelma Adams

Bruce Dammann
Karolyn Carlton
Martha Harder
HOSTS/HOSTESSES
l.inda Parker
Helen Bouris
Joan Bigge
Ann Breslauer
Alice Crittenden
Carol Corolla
Marilyn Crehore
Tanyia Callahan

Sandy Watson
Martha Walker
Kaye Hughes

Betty Elwell
Carolyn Foushee
Cheri Felfe

Gini Garrison
Mary Hanger
Wally Halliday
Beverly Hunter
Anne Holzer
Jean Hellerich

Mrs. Phil Ham
Mr. Phil Ham
Judy McCutcheon
Bonnie Hage
Dorothy McCleary
Mary Joralmon
Kristen Aliotti
Kathy I.ehtola
Vicki Johnston

1.inda Kaczur
Robert Klauschie
Ann Kleinschuster
Morrison Keech
Caroline Williams
Jean Williams
Seymour Zeenkov
Karen |.edterman
Natalie Mates

Barbara Briggs
Dorothy Griner
Dian Joralmon
Sally Speiss
Hazel Risher
Jerry Gagnon
Judith Sinkovec
Joan Easly
Sharon Adams

I.inda Meier

1.iz Matto
Mildred Murphy
Dorothy Muth
Sue McMillian
Robert Norte
Camilla Percival
Jan Percival
Carole Porter

Marydell Worthington Zenda Norte
Barbara Klauschie Alice Converse
Barbara Biewer Betty Fraser
Martie Atwell Ellen Smothers
Joan Zeenkov Julie Halliday

REFRESHMENT COMMITTEE

JoLynn Kolk
Judy Newcomer
Dorothy East
Fern Jackson
Sheila Mehigan

Nancy Tevis
Joan Zeenkov
Jean Williams
Mary Ward
Sandra Griffin

Beverly Rothwell Carolyn Turner
Peggy Rawlins Grace Van Buren
Mary Sanders Arlene Wolinski
Trudy Simoes Fran Wager
Dottie Stamper Joan Wilken
Joellen Stibor Carol Mayfield
Derdra Smothers Deb Castillo
Molly Schwartz Judith Krumholz
Alice Tana

Stephanie Degen
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Owners of our seven beautiful open houses
American Youth Hostels for their "Weary
Wagon' van & driver, Janice Recht

Uptown Planners

Bob & Louise Harvey--Whooping Crane Antiques

San Diego City Park & Recreation Dept., for use of Pioneer Park

Carol Lindemulder, SOHO's President

Mission Hills residents who readily
contributed historical & architectural
information of their area

Mission Hills Homeowners Assoc.

Mission Hills Congregational (‘hurch

Walkabouts

Samuel Hamill
Warren Chadwick

Thank you SOIIO
Let's do it again!

Cathy Grigsby
Mission Hills Tour Chairman



announcing the gift.

Please join usl

Donation.

bers receive the monthly SOHO

Newsletter and invitations to

special events. Gift memberships City
are available and we will send .
the recipient a card in your name
Memberships Zip Code
and donations are tax deductible.

MBER/HIP FORM

Please complete and return this membership
form to:

Save Our Heritage Organisation

Post Office Box 3571

San Diego, California 92103

SOHO depends upon membership dues,” Name

contributions, and fund raising -
activities to support our restora-

tion/preservation expenses. Mem- Address

Phone

Add my name to your Volunteer List

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES I prefer the following types of activities:

Benefactor. .$1,000.

Patron. w9100,

Corporate . . . $50. . TAX EXEMPT STATUS

Professional. $25. SOHO is exempt from Federal Income Tax under Section 501(c)(3) of
Family. 15, the Internal Revenue Code and has been classified by the I.R.S. as
Single. . $10. a charitable, educational organization.

P.0. Box 3571

San Diego, CA 92103

(714)232-1997

return postage guaranteed

address correction requested (\%é

NONPROFIT ORG.,
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
SAN DIEGO, CALIF,

PERMIT NO, 984
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. Beauregard
%%%iggngho Mission Rd., #1
San Diego, CA 92120
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